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April 7, 2014  
 
Ald. Robert Bauman 
Chair, Common Council Public Works Committee 
City Hall, Room 205 
 
Dear Ald. Bauman: 
 
Common Council file #121508 requires the Department of City Development to “coordinate 
and report semiannually the status of all lease agreements entered into as landlord by the 
City and its affiliated departments and agencies, except lease agreements relating to 
one-to 4-unit residential properties acquired by the City through the in rem tax foreclosure 
process.” The attached information is submitted in accordance with that file. 
 
Five City departments are currently managing leases in which private parties are leasing City-
owned property.  These departments are: 
 
1) Dept. of City Development  
2) Dept. of Administration, Information Technology Management Division  
3) Milwaukee Public Library  
4) Dept. of Public Works  
5) Port of Milwaukee  
 
Sincerely, 

 
Martha L. Brown 
Deputy Commissioner 
 
Attachments 
 
 
 


